WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the conference room on 13th October 2015
	1.
	Welcome and Introduction – presented by Liz Reynolds
Chair – Liz Reynolds, Wey Family Practice Manager

            Janet Lake, Madeira Medical Practice Manager

            Leah Hopkins, Parishes Bridge Practice Manager
            Sundeep Soin GP Partner From Madeira Medical

            Noreen Golding –  (Minutes)



	2.
	Minutes of Last Meeting – Liz Reynolds, minutes approved and no matters arising.

   

	3.
	Dr Sundeep Soin  -  Locality Hub update

Dr Soin was a GP lead for Clinical Commissioning Group for three years. The Hubs will be a facility to look after frail patients with long terms conditions. Practices have identified a cohort of patients about 2% of our over 18 years old who meet the criteria. They will be referred into the hub where there will be access to Occupational therapy, physiotherapy, etc. The patient will benefit from a care package, with a care plan. There will be a pilot in Woking, Walton and Ashford. The Woking Hub will be based at Woking Community Hospital partly funded by the Sir Alec Bedser fund. A lengthy assessment form will be completed including information including next of kin and general well being. The essence of the hub is to assist high dependency patients in the community and keep them out of hospital and put them in touch with services. The hubs will be open 9-5 Monday to Friday and care navigators will provide one point of contact. If this works it will transform care for frail patient.
Hubs will have access to patient clinical records which will streamline the service. This will include info from the Ambulance services. 

The Clinical Commissioning Group is pushing practices for early diagnosis of Dementia and Diabetes and as a CCG we are above the national benchmark.
Discussed why the CCG might want to consider prevention of obesity.

	4.
	Friends and Family Test – Janet Lake/Liz Reynolds/Leah Hopkins
The principle of the test is identifying opportunities for improvement.

We use “iwantgreatcare” website, where a star rating can be given. A handwritten survey in reception, telephone survey or text.

Generally very good comments, and only one would not recommend to friends and family. Janet collates all this information manually.

Liz Reynolds has also had generally good feedback and “iwantgreatcare” collate all the information and produce a document for public to see on their reception desk.

Liz reported that patients will be able to rate individual doctors which will be seen by their appraisers. This makes for a very transparent survey.

Leah reported one very unlikely to recommend. 

For interest the current numbers of patients for three practices are PB 11,051, WF 10,100 and MM 8,450.


	5.
	Access update for Parishes Bridge
Friends and family and complaints from patients prompted the need for a review of appointment access and capacity. The baseline requirement ie,70 appointments per 1000 patients per week was not being met.

The triage system was causing a wastage of appointments. The removal of triage system will provide an extra 90 appointments a week. There will be a challenging transitional period.

The new system will start 2nd November. Presently there are around 6 hours of clinician time a week lost through non attendance. 
DNA (did not attend) appointments were kept low by WF as they were using a text messaging reminder service which was free to use has been withdrawn. CCG may fund a new text service.  
 

	
	Social Prescribing Initiative
Mrs. Dickson presented her vision for this initiative. Desk, chairs, I Pad and the SCC information screen will be set up in the ground floor lobby. Looking for volunteers to help, mornings and afternoons. Training would be provided; there is a mention in The Friends Newsletter. The service would not only offer assistance with medical problems but also offer information about social and well being opportunities in the area, for example Age concern, walking clubs etc.
Woking and Runnymede are already running a similar scheme. Looking to launch service end of November.


	7.
	Choose and Book – Jackie Baxter

Discussed issues with exchange and availability of information when being seen an NHS  in a 

Private hospital setting. Assurances given that all referral forms carry All the relevant clinical information
 required. However the private settings do not have access to PACS which is a data base where results 
from tests done at St Peters are stored. This can be a disadvantage. Assurances also given that a 
consultation letter and any results are indeed reported back to the referring GP. 


	8.
	AOB
The Car parking patrol seems to be working as a deterrent for commuter parking. 

 

	9.
	  Date of Next Meeting – TBA



